THE NTSB SAFETY ALERT ON NEXRAD IMAGERY

On June 20, 2012, the NTSB issued a “safety alert,” noting the “actual age
of Nexrad data can differ significantly from age indicated on display.” Spe-
cifically, the NTSB wants you to know “the actual age of the oldest Nexrad
data in the mosaic can EXCEED the age indication in the cockpit by 15 to 20
minutes.” The safety alert is available online at http://go.usa.gov/vOZ.

As anyone who's used an in-cockpit Nexrad display should know, this isn't
news. As the NTSB itself acknowledges, “latency with in-cockpit Nexrad is
discussed in pilots’ guides, in industry literature, and on service providers™
Web sites. The safety alert's most cogent advice? “Remember that the in-
cockpit NEXRAD display depicts where the weather was, not where it is.”

The Safety Alert goes on to state, “While some published [FAA] docu-
ments...contain useful information about in-cockpit Nexrad capabilities,
the NTSB is not aware of any discussion or guidance in these documents
regarding the potential amount of time difference between actual radar-
observed conditions and the age displayed in the cockpit.” The NTSBisn't
wrong, and highlights two recent fatal accidents in which Nexrad latency
is suspected as a causal factor.

What's a pilot to do? Never rely on in-cockpit Nexrad as your only source
of thunderstorm location information. Establish and maintain visual

separation from nearby thunderstorms. Simple, no?
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